
Last Monthly Newsletter
This month’s Glen Laurel newsletter will be the last monthly newsletter published for our
neighborhood.  After that edition, the newsletter will be published on a quarterly basis,
with the next newsletter mailed in May. This move will save the HOA approximately
$8,800 a year.  Also the advertising fees, which are 80% lower than the fees charged by
surrounding sub-division newsletters, will be raised to a competitive rate.  Our hope is to
have the newsletter to be as self-sufficient as possible.  We have been told by the publisher
that Glen Laurel is the last neighborhood in the Sugar Land area to convert to a quarterly
newsletter.  

To bridge the gap between publications, our web site has been upgraded, with the most
significant change being a new tab marked “Resident Only”.  As the name implies, this site
is for Glen Laurel residents only and will house all of our financial matters.  The site can be
expanded to include surveys, ongoing committee action or any other information that
needs to be kept out of the public eye.  To access the tab, follow the instructions on the
page to receive a password and username.   

Communication has always been a major problem for our HOA.  The more people that
register their email address with the web site, the easier it will be for the HOA Board to get
news and current events out to the residents.  This will be of even more importance with
the conversion to quarterly newsletters. Please remember, our neighborhood will only be
as good as the involvement of the people that live here. 

glen Laurel stream energy Fundraiser, submitted by Jennifer Fuchs
We have a new fundraising opportunity we would like to offer to the community that will
help raise funds for some needed park improvements in the GL community.  We are
pleased to offer Stream Energyʼs unique Power Up! Program.  For each customer that
signs up for Stream Energy as their electric provider under this program there is a rebate of
$5 per month that would go to the Glen Laurel HOA. The Power Up! Program is an
excellent fundraising campaign because everybody uses energy already, and the monthly
commissions we would receive from Stream Energy are paid monthly for the duration of
your relationship with Stream Energy. There is no extra out-of-pocket cost for you, and we
(Glen Laurel residents) benefit on an ongoing basis every single month.

The funds raised thru this opportunity would be used for the Glen Laurel HOA to provide
some additional amenities to the neighborhood that residents have requested such as a 1/3
mile walking path around the lake, adding additional trees and landscaping through the
community and other projects.  There is no extra out-of-pocket cost for you, and we (Glen
Laurel residents) benefit on an ongoing basis every single month.  Please keep in mind, if
you are already an existing Stream Energy customer, you cannot re-enroll under this
program.  You can however refer others (mother, sister, brother, co-worker) to Stream
under this rebate program and the rebate would go to the Glen Laurel HOA.  Please plan on
attending the GL HOA meeting on March 6th to hear more about this exciting fundraising
program!

Lastly, please find more information about our fence project in this edition of the
newsletter. 
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Kempner High School

Web site:

http://www.fortbendisd.com/campu

ses/khs/default.cfm

Phone #:281-634-2300

Scholarship Applications Now

Available for College Academic

Year 2013-2014

-Financial need based

-Available to graduating seniors

from a Fort Bend County public

high school

-Must attend a Texas public

college

-$20,000- awarded $5,000 per

year for 4 years

Guidelines and application

available on the following

website:

www.thegeorgefoundation.org

Deadline for submitting

application is March 15, 2013

Pre AP/AP document

Kempner High School recognizes

the value of student participation in

college-rigor coursework and

encourages students to graduate

having earned high school credit

and potentially college credit from

an Advanced Placement (AP)

course. Participation in AP courses

is a foundation of college

readiness. Recent research has

found that students who

participate in Pre-AP and AP

courses are more likely to

complete a bachelor’s degree in

college, have higher college

GPAs, and prevent having to

complete remedial coursework

prior to enrolling in “at level”

college courses. The intent of this

commitment is to maximize each

student’s potential for success in

AP and Pre-AP courses. The

school has posted a document on

the school website that is 

(continued on page 4)

FENCE PRESENTATION SPECIAL
ASSESSMENT VOTING

SCHOOL NEWS

Some residents reported they did not receive the initial ballot that went out on
January 15th.  In order to make sure everyone received a ballot we have re-
mailed the initial ballot so the special assessment meetings will be as follows:

Please check the Glen Laurel website for further details and agendas for the
meetings.

A copy of the presentation for the fences can be found on the following pages.
Information in the presentation is as of 1/26/13.

Date Time Where Purpose

Feb 6th 7pm Drabek
Elementary

Informational Fence
Meeting

Feb 13th 7pm Drabek
Elementary

1st Official Meeting of Record

for Quorum Requirement for W.

Airport Special Assessment

March 6th 7pm Drabek
Elementary

2nd Official Meeting of Record

for Quorum Requirement for W.

Airport Special Assessment
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Please check the Glen Laurel website to get important information and sign up to provide

your email address if you would like to have alerts emailed to you. Visit www.glenlaurel.net

and click on the tab labeled “Email Sign-Up” to receive the notifications.

SIGN UP FOR EMAIL NOTIFICATIONS

•  Serving ages 4 weeks and up
•  After school programs
•  Free hot meals
•  Low child to teacher ratio
•  Spacious Classrooms and playground
•  Age appropriate curriculum
•  Clean, safe and educational environment
•  Seeing is believing
•  Pre-K program offered
•  Owner operated

13511 Florence Rd
Sugar Land, TX 77498

281.240.1173



meant to help everyone

understand the commitment that

Pre-AP/AP courses require and

help communicate the

expectations so all students are

successful in these rigorous

courses. This document can also

assist with providing clarity and

guidance to help with decisions

on course selection for the 2013-

14 school year. For more details,

visit www.fortbendisd.com

Sugar Land Middle School

Web site: 

http://www.fortbendisd.com/camp

uses/slms/default.cfm

Phone #: 281-634-3080

2013 SLMS Girls Track

Schedule Revised

2-20-13 WEDNESDAY

RIDGEPOINT HS

2-27-13 WEDNESDAY BUSH HS

3-06-13 WEDNESDAY

MARSHALL HS

3-20-13 WEDNESDAY

KEMPNER HS

3-26-13 PRE-LIMS ELKINS HS

3-27-13 DISTRICT FINALS HALL

STADIUM

Sugar Mill Elementary

Web site:

http://www.fortbendisd.com/camp

uses/sme/default.cfm

Phone #: 281-634-4440

Spirit Night at Live oak Grill

March 18th!

Make sure you come out and

support our Sparklers! 

WATCH Week is March 4th - 8th

Please review the flyer online

about information on the FBISD

WATCH Health Fair. Details at

www.fortbendisd.com.

(continued on page 6)
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IMPORTANT NUMBERSGLEN LAUREL FENCE PROJECT
Emergencies 911

City Hall 281-275-2700

Councilman/Mayor 281-275-2710

Fire Department 281-275-2851

Fire Dept. Non-emergency 281-275-2500

Police Department 281-275-2525

Public Works/Street Lights 281-275-2450

Ordinance/City Code 281-275-2370

Sugar Land Animal Control 281-275-2750

Animal Control Alternate 281-275-2364

Auto Registration 281-341-3710

Crime Stoppers 281-342-8477

Driver’s License 281-232-4334

Health Department 281-342-6414

Fort Bend ISD 281-634-1000

Sheriff’s Department 281-341-4700

Social Services 281-342-7300

Voter Registration 281-341-8670

Hospitals:

24HR Emergency Center 281-277-0911

Memorial Herman S.L. 281-725-5000

Methodist Health Center 281-274-7000

Oak Bend Medical Center 281-342-2811

S.L. Medical Center 281-274-6600

Misc:

Poison Control 800-764-7661

Sugar Land Library 281-277-8934

Sugar Land Post Office 800-275-8777

Recycling Center 281-342-5226

Sterling ASI
Ry Reid, Community Manager
11201 Lake Woodbridge Dr.

Sugar Land, TX 77498
832-678-4500 x253

GL Homeowners Association
Board of Directors

President
Debra Johnson

debra@glenlaurel.net

Vice President
Jennifer Fuchs

jennifer@glenlaurel.net

Secretary/Treasurer
John Clarke

john@glenlaurel.net

Community Manger
Ry Reid

ry@sterlingasi.com



Annual Jump Rope for Heart

Feb 22. 1:30-2:45  

This year's event will be held in

honor of Mr. Doug Brown. Mr.

Brown was the Channel 13

weather man for 35 years. Mr.

Brown's wife, Susan, was a

teacher at SME for several years

and they were both very involved

in the school. Mr. Brown was

involved in our spelling bees as

well as a guest speaker at our

past Jump Rope for Heart

events. He and Susan continued

to support our Jump Rope for

Heart events at SME after her

retirement from FBISD. 

Barrington Place Elementary

Web site:

http://www.fortbendisd.com/camp

uses/bpe/about.cfm

Phone #: 281-634-4040

Early Release and Parent-

Teacher Conferences  

Wednesday, February 13, 2013

will be EARLY RELEASE DAY.

Students will be dismissed at

10:55 a.m. Parent-Teacher

conferences will begin soon after

so please be on time to pick up

your children. 

PreKindergarten Registration 

Registration for BPE

PreKindergarten 2013-2014 will

take place on May 1st, 2013. We

will begin handing out numbers

at 7:30 a.m. on the 1st. Our

registration will begin at 8:00

a.m. 

20th Annual Education

Foundation Gala set for Feb.

23rd. A “Royal” evening of

entertainment and fun dedicated

to raise funds for the students,

teachers, and schools of Fort

Bend ISD.  For more details, visit

www.fortbendisd.com.
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Published by Prepared Publications, Inc. To advertise or

for more information, contact Prepared Publications at

(281) 652-5802,  info@preparedpublications.com, or at:

P.O. Box 2191 Missouri City, TX 77459.

Find more information online at: www.glenlaurel.net

Guitar or Piano

Private Lessons
20 years experience

My home or yours

Ron Corb 281-513-3980

Sugar Land Middle School Needs Volunteers

The Sugar Land Middle School desperately needs volunteers for PTA for next school

year.  These volunteers are needed to host Career Day, do concession sales at volley

ball,  and various other volunteer positions are open.  There are officer positions open

next year as well.   Please contact the Sugar Land Middle School if you would like to

volunteer some of your time.


